
Extract from Minutes of Meeting of Longford Municipal District held on Tuesday, 26 July 2022. 
“Consideration of Adoption of Part 8, Number 95 in Accordance with Section 179 of the Planning and Development Act 2000 (as amended) and Part 8 of the Planning & Development Regulations 2001 (As Amended) – Proposed development will consist of the following: (1) Street and public realm improvement works along the N63 Ballinalee Road between the Junction of Ard Michael estate and the N63/N4 junction for a total distance of approximately 920m. The proposed works will include the provision of a cycle track and footpath contained within the existing verges on both sides of the N63, (2) Junction tightening works on both sides along the route, (3) Provision of a new controlled pedestrian and cycle crossing point, (4) The planting of native hedge screening and trees, provision of upgraded street lighting, road signage and markings, landscaping, and all ancillary site works along the N63 (Ballinalee Road), Longford Town.” – as circulated.
On the proposal of Councillor Seamus Butler, seconded by Councillor Peggy Nolan the members unanimously agreed to adopt the Part 8. Number 95 as circulated to the members.

          Ann Marie Mc Keon
Signed: ___________________                                       Date:  26 July 2022.
              Ann Marie Mc Keon,            
    Meetings Administrator. 
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